Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

1. How many taxi/private hire drivers have you licensed in your area? 

2,196 drivers hold a combined licence (ie, to drive hackney carriages or private hire vehicles).


2. Please provide the ethnicity of your taxi/private hire drivers. 
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
3. How many racial incidents have been reported to you during the past year, by the taxi/private hire drivers? 

There have been no racial incidents reported to the Licensing Enforcement Team during the past year.


4. What support do you provide to your taxi/private hire drivers when they report a racial incident to you? 

They would be assisted through the legal or complaint process including protections that are afforded through the court process if required. They would also be signposted to organisations or charities that may also be able to assist with any support.

5. How many BAME representive do you have as stakeholders to represent drivers? 

We meet with the RMT and the Leicester Black Cab Association. All representatives are from an Asian background, although formal ethnicity is not known.


6. Please could you supply me with your policy that governs your work on support for taxi/ private hire drivers. 

We are currently reviewing our taxi strategy, including a review of our policies on vehicle, driver and private hire operator licensing. Consultations have been completed and officers are analysing the responses before making recommendations to Members. In the meantime our policies are available on the council’s website at https://www.leicester.gov.uk/business/licences-and-permits/transport-and-street-licences-and-permits/taxi-licensing/
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

